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GOLDILOCKS 
PANTOMIME 

Another WOPA Production 

 
 

 

It’s time to book your tickets! 

Oh yes it is! 

 

Performance dates: 

Thursday 23rd January 7.30pm 

Friday 24th January 7.30pm 

Saturday 25th January 3pm and 7.30pm 

 

at the West Oxford Community Centre 
(Supper tickets available for Friday and Saturday nights) 

 

 

Find more details and book tickets at  

www.wopa.me 

http://www.wopa.me


W0T’S new AT 
WOCC... 

 

 

Weekly Updates on 
display  in the  

Community Centre 
 

Monthly Updates on 
community notice 

boards  
by  ‘The Vinyl Cafe’ 

and ‘Cartridge 
World’, or see our 

website 
www.woca.org.uk 

For any enquiries regarding WOCA or the use of the centre, or if you have an idea for a positive activity         
 

  Keith or Erin on 01865 245761 

Email  info@woca.org.uk      

  Call in! Office usually open Monday - Friday, 1.30 - 6.30 (except Wednesdays)   

Website www.woca.org.uk 

Tom and Vladimira welcome 

you to Tumbling Bay Cafe ! 
 

 

Please note -

New Opening 

Hours 
 

Tuesday -  

Sunday  

9.00am - 4.00pm 
 

Closed Mondays 
 

 
 

Contact:   
 

tomas.imre@gmail.com 

More Flexible Lease  Agreed with  

Oxford City Council 
 

Up until recently, WOCA’s lease with the City Council only  

allowed us to sub-let one specific area of the centre, the Geoff 

Franklin Rooms, now home to the Oxford Community Health 

Hub. This was a historical anomaly, dating back to when those 

rooms were occupied by the doctor’s surgery.  

 

WOCA has now secured a ‘deed of variation’ which allows us, 

with the consent of the City Council, to sub-let other areas of 

the centre - as long as it is in accordance with our constitution, 

and a good level of open access community use is maintained. 

 

This is significant, because it means in the future WOCA will 

have much more flexibility in how it makes use of the building, 

depending on the needs and wishes of people in West Oxford. 

 

WOCA would like to say thank you to Susie Preston of Knights 

plc, a colleague of trustee Martin Bourne, a West Oxford  

resident, and (with her family) a frequent user of the centre, for 

carrying out the application so that this variation could happen.  

 

THANKS SUSIE! 

Toilet Twinning Update 
 

Centre Users are making good use of our re-

furbished female toilets— and there’s no  

holding back their deposits: we now have 

enough to sponsor another toilet elsewhere in 

the world— our ninth.  
 

By donating £60 to twin each toilet, we help 

people have access to latrines, clean water and the information 

they need to be healthy. For more information on  

Toilet Twinning, see their website: 
 

www.toilettwinning.org 

West Oxford Academy 
 

The idea of West Oxford Academy is simple. Local 

residents meet once a week at the community 

centre for a talk by a local resident on any topic, 

followed by a discussion and wine. Every speaker's 

enthusiasm for the their subject has been infec-

tious. It is often the case that the less I know about 

a subject the more interesting I've found the talk 

and discussion. I go along thinking  ``how can that 

possibly be interesting?'' only to find out that it is. 

 

The last two talks for this term are: 

 

Tuesday 26 November: Some triumphs and disas-

ters of Byzantium 

 

Tuesday 3 December: Wagner – behind the clichés 

 

We will be back in January for another term of 

quirky, informative and surprising talks. This will be 

the 25th term! I am always on the look-out for 

speakers, so if you, or a friend or neighbour, could 

contribute please get in touch. 

 

If you are curious about the Academy and would 

like to find out more please contact me,  Susan 

Hutchinson, on westoxfordacademy@gmail.com 

or phone 428323. 

The Jazz Brunches have been quite delicious. The 
inimitable Nick Gill gave us The Happy Song, As 
Time Goes By, and Pennies from Heaven, and 
many others interspersed with information about 
jazz on 19th October. 16th November session was 
on Hoagy Carmichael, and we appreciated just 
how great he was. We hope that Nick will be back 
with the Oxford Classic Jazz ensemble in 2020. 

http://www.woca.org.uk/
mailto:westoxfordacademy@gmail.com


 

Starting 15 January, 12.00—1.00pm, in the Main Hall 

NEWS FROM THE  

OXFORD CITY  

SHOTOKAN KARATE 

CLUB -  

WELL DONE 

MARTYN! 
 

Grading Success for 

chief instructor  
 

We are pleased to announce 

that Sensei Martyn King, chief 

instructor at Oxford City 

Shotokan Karate Club has 

passed 5th Dan (5th degree 

black belt) at his first attempt. 
 

Sensei Martyn took the grading at the end of a gruelling 3 day international karate course in Crawley this 

month. He was graded by the visiting instructors from JKA (Japan Karate Association) headquarters in  

Tokyo. On the grading panel were Sensei Imamura - 8th Dan Chief Administrator and Technical Director of 

JKA Word Federation, Sensei Kurihara, 5th Dan, 2 times World Champion & 7 times All Japan Kata  

Champion, & Sensei Ohta, 7th Dan, chief instructor of JKA England.  
 

5th dan is the highest grade that can be awarded in England. Sensei Martyn was the only person at this  

grading to be awarded this level. Martyn teaches karate at the West Oxford Community Centre twice a 

week (Wednesdays and Sundays). For more information visit www.OxfordCitySKC.so.uk  

YOGA 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us for yoga at  

West Oxford Community Centre on  

Friday mornings at 10.15am-11.15. 

Gentle class, beginners and the more  

experienced welcome. 
 

New more energetic class starting in  

January on Mondays 6.30-7.45pm 

All levels welcome.   

Any questions just email me at  

yogawithjacqueline@hotmail.com 



    

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Oxford Community Health Hub offers a range of affordable health and wellbeing  

therapies.  Please contact the practitioners directly to book an appointment,  

or visit our website  
 

Acupuncture 

Ben Davies www.acupunctureatoxford.co.uk 

Coaching and Counselling 

Susie Pye on 07765 587012 or susanmpye18@gmail.com 

Cognitive Behavioural Therapy 

Esther McNeile Jones on 07774 687 872 

Psychotherapy & Counselling 

Jayne Wright on 0775 2126 736 or jayne@oxfordcounselling.org 

Sappho Morgan on 07967 383103 or healthhuboxford@gmail.com  

Anneli Nilsson on 07855 810270 or via anneli-nilsson.com 

Rebecca Wilson on 01865 396235 or 07946 748947 

Richard Lewis at creativitytherapy@gmail.com 

The Listening Centre low cost therapy on 01865 794794 

Careers Counselling and Advice 

Lucy Hawkins www.workwelloxford.co.uk or email lucy@workwelloxford.co.uk 

 

www.healthhuboxford.org.uk 

 

BRIAN FRENCH 
 

General Building Services 

Painting - Decorating 

Free Estimates 
 

Contact: 07957 315303 

Flood Information 
 

For an update on the  flooding situation 

(when river levels are high),  

please go to:       
 

https://www.oxford.gov.uk/severeweather or contact 

your councillors. They are in close touch with the 

emergency services. 

Can you help?  
 

Have you got news for us?  
Our Winter Issue deadline is  

Friday  13 March 2020.  
 

Sponsorship/Advertising -  

Producing and delivering the newsletter is financed by 

WOCA, and relies a lot on volunteers.  

Do you have a bit of time to help get more sponsors and 

advertising for the newsletter?  
 
 

West Oxford  Stories/articles -  

Please send any contributions to  

westsidestories@woca.org.uk 
 

Would you like to contribute in some other way? 
 

Contact info@woca.org.uk for more information. 

http://www.healthhuboxford.org.uk/
https://www.oxford.gov.uk/severeweather


 





 



West Side Stories  
 

On a sunny day in September we were meeting a 

friend to help her get her kayak through Osney Lock. 

Ambling along to meet her, we noticed that around 

the lock is practically a bird sanctuary. First we  

spotted what looked very like a cormorant, perched 

meditatively and silently next to the boat shed. Then 

we saw a seagull, which didn't seem too happy that a 

cormorant was on its patch; it stomped crossly up 

the jetty. Then, some Canada geese swam along the 

river to join in. Finally, a heron turned up and had a 

good look around for some fish, in a heron-like way. 

Who needs to go to Otmoor with this on our  

doorstep? 
 

In case you're wondering, we crossed over the lock 

and helped Lucy lift her kayak out of the water and 

across to the Punter where we tethered it on the 

tow path. After refreshments (an essential part of the 

process), we put it back in the river. There is a  

protocol for kayaks to go through locks alongside 

narrow boats or cruisers, which are required to 

watch out for them. But we like the sociable way. 
 

Alison Mathias 

Photo courtesy of Iain Tullis 

The local heron has his own Facebook page. He likes 

to Like other bird stories)  Look for "Eddie Heron”  

Cumnor Choral Society perform Bach’s 

Christmas Oratorio  
with Wheatley & Great Milton singers  

& The Hurst Sinfonia. 
 

Saturday 30 November at 7.30. 
 

SS Peter & Paul’s, West Way, Botley 
 

Ticket includes programme and buffet supper. 
 

Tickets: £12/10 on the door or in advance from  
 

cockman.caroline@gmail.com 
 

07961 900 670 

New edition of  

The Magic Dodo 
 

West Oxford resident  

Mirjam Chappell has  

released an updated  

edition of her book The 

Magic Dodo - Tobey’s 

Adventure in Oxford.  

 

In this book Tobey, a 

young boy, comes to  

Oxford in search of the 

dodo.  

 

It includes a map with trail and photos, as well as  

information about the  

historic sites encountered.  

 

Join Tobey on his quest and enjoy a magical glimpse 

of Oxford through the eyes of a child! 

 

Suitable for children aged 1-7, The Magic Dodo 

makes a perfect birthday or Christmas gift.  

 
For sale at the WOCA office and at various book 

and gift shops in town.  



 

Buying a Christmas Tree? Have you considered 

Cutteslowe Garden Project?                         —part of  
 

Located just beyond the miniature rail-way track in Cutteslowe Park, CGP is 

an inspiration for gardeners, an exciting introduction into the natural world for families and yet surprisingly, it remains 

one of Oxford’s ‘best kept secrets’. As we prepare to welcome 2020, we are offering a range of reasonably priced 

Christmas trees, with the guarantee that all the proceeds will be invested back into the charity.   
 

Carefully crafted for year-round interest and seasonal inspiration, there is always intrigue and something to enchant 

here at Cutteslowe Garden Project (CGP). Our tropical house boasts an aviary and its residents are a motley crew of 

punky cockatiels, boisterous parakeets and some rather laidback button quails. For those with slightly quirkier tastes, 

the tropical house offers bird-eating spiders, giant millipedes, scorpions and a very curious red-bearded dragon.  
 

All operations here are chemical-free and we recycle wherever possible. Our team is ever mindful of the symbiotic 

relationship between plants, birds, insects, invertebrates and of course, humans no matter what their background. The 

centre’s flair for creativity and commitment to supporting local artists and crafts-people can be seen the moment you 

step into the centre. You may find it difficult to resist purchasing something for your garden, a game to play in the 

park, a little treat for the ducks or your doggy and maybe even some of our delicious, locally sourced fresh produce.  
 

We continue to develop our therapeutic projects – from our Evergreen Activity Club that offers exclusive pampering 

sessions to the wise and wonderful of our community, to meaningful supported work sessions for individuals with a 

wide variety of complex, physical and mental mixed ability groups. We work closely with our partner organisations. 
 

We are currently accepting referrals to become a trainee at our centre from social services or from privately funded  

individuals / groups.  

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate 

to contact us. 
 

Cutteslowe Horticultural Therapy Nurseries 

Cutteslowe Park , Harbord Road , OX2 8ES 

01865 511938 
https://www.facebook.com/Cutteslowe-Nursery-Garden-Centre  

Advent and Christmas 
2019 

 

Worship at St Frideswide’s 

Every Sunday 10.30am 
 

Everyone is very welcome to come and celebrate the 
Advent and Christmas season  

 

Sunday 8th December 3pm 
A short reflective service to remember those we will 

miss this Christmas 
 

Sunday 22nd December 6pm 
Christmas Carol Service 

 

Christmas Eve 4.30pm 
Crib service -Tell the Christmas story with the whole 

family 
 

Christmas Day 10.30am 
Christmas Holy Communion 

 

Worship at St Margaret’s, Binsey 
 

Sunday 15th December 3.30pm 
Christmas Carol Service 

 

Sunday 22nd December 9am 
Holy Communion (1662) 

 

Christmas Day 9am 
Christmas Holy Communion (1662) 

 

 

 

All are also welcome to join our friendly and non-
auditioning choir- all you have to do is like singing! 
Contact us for 
more info if 
you'd like to 
join regularly 
or just for  
Christmas.  

W: www.osneybenefice.org    
E: osneybenefice@outlook.com   
P: 07765 175164 
F: www.facebook.com/
St.FrideswideOxford 

https://www.facebook.com/Cutteslowe-Nursery-Garden-Centre
mailto:osneybenefice@outlook.com
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Your Local Democratic Representatives 
 

Your city councillors are: 
 

Colin Cook, 12 Riverside Rd OX2 0HU   Email  cllrccook@oxford.gov.uk   721844   
 

Susanna Pressel, 7 Rawlinson Rd OX2 6UE  Email  cllrspressel@oxford.gov.uk   554001 

Susanna is also your county councillor.  
 

Susanna holds a Ward Surgery on the third Saturday of each month from 11.00 until 12.00 noon at the  

community centre. 
 

Your MP at the time of writing is Layla Moran: 

House of Commons, Westminster, London, SW1A 0AA  

 020 7219 3905                                                      Email  layla.moran.mp@parliament.uk 

WOCA COMMITTEE 
Chair: Rebecca Huxley 
 

Trustees: Elizabeth Ball, Lisa Bird, Martin Bourne, Anne Clilverd, Rebecca Huxley, Gayle Lonergan, Jim McMahon, 

Sarah Morgan, Helen Reid, Kate Sant, Shan Saunders, and Louise Siddle.  
 

You can contact the committee via the Centre. 
 

Grants WOCA supports community projects beneficial to people in West Oxford, including help with Centre room 

hire. Application forms available from the centre office or at www.woca.org.uk  We want to support you - let us know 

how we can help!  

Are you a Psychotherapist, Counsellor or Coach?  
Oxford Community Health Hub has lovely rooms to rent at very affordable prices  

Email us at healthhuboxford@gmail.com 


